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NOTICE TO THE BAR 

 

CONTINUING LEGAL EDUCATION – REQUIREMENT OF TWO HOURS (PER TWO-

YEAR REPORTING CYCLE) OF COURSES IN DIVERSITY, INCLUSION, AND 

ELIMINATION OF BIAS; JUDICIARY TO OFFER REAL-TIME VIRTUAL COURSES ON 

IMPLICIT BIAS AND ELIMINATION OF BIAS  

 

The Supreme Court has amended Rule 1:42-1 (“Continuing Legal Education 

Required”) and CLE regulations 103:1 and 201:1 to require diversity, inclusion, 

and elimination of bias training for attorneys licensed in New Jersey.  The Court’s 

October 20, 2020 Order is attached.   

 

In amending the CLE requirements to include mandatory coursework in 

diversity, inclusion, and elimination of bias, the Court accomplished one of the 

nine specific objectives announced in its July 16, 2020 Action Plan for Ensuring 

Equal Justice.  Requiring all New Jersey judges and attorneys to participate in 

diversity, inclusion, and elimination of bias training is one of many ways that the 

Court is seeking to remedy individual and institutional barriers to justice and 

enhance equity in the courts. 

 

 

Diversity, Inclusion, and Elimination of Bias Credits as Part of Ethics and  

Professionalism CLE Requirements 

 

The amendments to Rule 1:42 and applicable CLE Regulations increase the 

total credit hours required for professionalism and ethics from four to five credits 

(of the overall total requirement of 24 credits per two-year reporting cycle) and 

require that at least two credit hours of those five credit hours in professionalism 

and ethics include the completion of qualifying coursework on diversity, inclusion, 

and elimination of bias.   

 

The amendments are effective January 1, 2021.  Attorneys in the current 

two-year CLE reporting cycle that ends December 31, 2020 thus are not required 

to report compliance with the revised requirements.  The requirements (five 

professionalism and ethics credits rather than four, with two of those five hours on 

diversity, inclusion, and elimination of bias) apply to attorneys in the next two-year 

CLE reporting cycle that ends on December 31, 2021 and to attorneys in all 

subsequent two-year reporting cycles.   
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Real-Time Virtual Courses on Elimination of Bias to be Offered by the Judiciary  

Throughout 2021 

 

The Judiciary’s Diversity, Inclusion, and Community Engagement Program 

(a certified CLE provider) will offer a series of real-time virtual courses on implicit 

bias and elimination of bias throughout calendar year 2021.  These upcoming 

courses will be available free of charge to provide accessible options for all New 

Jersey attorneys to confront bias through a combination of advance exercises, 

facilitated discussions, and interactive learning.  While real-time participation in 

the webinars is required for CLE credits, recordings of the virtual courses also will 

be posted on the Judiciary’s public website, njcourts.gov.  Additional details and 

registration information will be provided. 

 

Questions on this notice should be directed to Supreme Court Clerk Heather 

Joy Baker at SupremeCT.mbx@njcourts.gov.   

 

   

   

____________________________________ 

Hon. Glenn A. Grant, J.A.D.     

Acting Administrative Director of the Courts 

 

Dated: October 20, 2020 
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